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By Gene Morse ������������	������������
This week I sent an email to Karen Walker (Assistant Director of Parks & Recreation) 
asking for an update in regards to Chapin Field. 
 

Good Morning Karen, 
 Do you have an update(s) that we can pass along to our members this 
Thursday?  It is our monthly meeting and folks have been asking for an update…
and for more/any information about the project. 
Any idea when we will be able to start using the field again…limited access? 
We would appreciate any information you can pass along to us. 

Sincerely; 
Gene Morse 
2009 WRCC President 

 
I received the following response: 
 

Gene: 
 We have sent a formal email request to our project manager with 
Cornejo so we can maybe get back with a more specific date.  We are hoping no 
later than the 1st of October so we can do a formal dedication before it starts get-
ting too cold.  There is still a lot of work around the dog park area that needs to 
get completed, but the trails and a majority of the work are almost done. 
We got a little behind with all the rains the past few weeks but I will let you know 
as soon as I have an official date or at least I know they have removed the ma-
jority of their equipment and there is no risk to club members from a liability 
standpoint.  I do appreciate your members patience as we get closer.  I would 
like to meet with you in a few weeks out there with my maintenance sup so we 
can discuss us bringing out some dirt for your field. 
 I will get back with you. 
   Karen 

 
So, now it looks like it may be October before we will regain use of Chapin field. This be-
ing the case its time to start looking at what the WRCC members want to do with Chapin 
field for the remaining time in 2009 and in the future. 
 
Most of the members who have contacted Terry Grimes or myself, would like to get the 
field back into shape quickly and have the last few months for flying and fun. 
 
I have also heard some talk of folks wanting to make significant changes to the field that 
may delay using the filed in 2009. 
 
As a club…It should always be a “Club Decision”, I would like to hear ideas and recom-
mendations for Chapin Field during our September meeting. So that as a club we can 
come to some conclusions about what we want to do with Chapin Field for the remaining 
2009 year and how we want to approach any changes to Chapin for the future. 
 
   Gene Morse 

2009 Club Officers 
 

President:  
Gene Morse 
 
Vice-President: 
Terry Grimes 
 
Treasurer: 
Terry Powell 
 
Secretary/Newsletter: 
Dawn Morse 
 
Safety Coordinator: 
Dale Williams 
 
Webmaster: 
Richard Bereman 
 
 
Club Address: 
WRCC 
c/o Kansas Aviation Museum 
3350 George Washington Blvd 
Wichita, KS 67210 
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AMA:  http://www.modelaircraft.org/  
Carol’s WRCC Videos:  www.youtube.com/flywrcc  
Chisholm Trail RC Club:  http://www.chisholmtrailrc.com/  
Clearview Field:  http://www.clearviewfield.com/  
Derby RC Club:  http://www.flydrcc.org/  
Flying Giants:  http://www.flyinggiants.com/  
How to do Aerobatics:   
 http://www.scootworks.com/rdrc/aerobat.html  
IMAA:  http://fly-imaa.org/  
IMAC:  http://www.mini-iac.com/  
RC Universe:  http://www.rcuniverse.com/  
WRCC:  http://www.wichitaradiocontrolclub.org/ 
WRCC VPs Calendar: 
http://www.wichitaradiocontrolclub.org/calendar.htm 
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Flight training continues at Beech field on Tuesdays, 
and at Chapin on Thursdays.  Contact Scott Stoecker 
at LearnToFly@wichitaradiocontrolclub.org for info. 
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Our Combat Night organizer, Matt Paulson will be returning to Wichita!  He has se-
cured employment in Newton, and will be moving back from Oklahoma City.  He plans 
to be at the August 27 meeting to talk about getting Combat Tuesdays back “in flight.” 
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Club members and guests gathered at Afton Field for a day of flying and food!  We 
had our “June” meeting, lots of fellowship, and some darned good hotdogs, hamburg-
ers, and sides! 
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 W.R.C.C. Monthly Meeting 

July 4, 2009 
Afton Field 
Meeting began at 2:30 
 
Gene Morse called the meeting to order and thanked everyone for coming! 
 
Terry Powell gave treasurer report.  Paid for the porta-potties for the remainder of the year. 
 
Minutes of the last meeting were reviewed.  Approved as submitted unless someone contacts the Secretary. 
 
Visitors:  a couple folks from Kingman visiting. 
 
Reports: 
 

Calendar  – nothing new. 
 
Safety  – nothing new. 

 
Newsletter  – need articles. 

 
Website  – looking for an update on combat to post new info. 
 
Combat  – had combat last week, should continue every 2 weeks depending on the status of the organiz-

ers.  Should have next round week after next. 
 

Chapin  – Terry G. mowed Friday.  Field is still maintained – no more progression on paving.  Terry 
guesses we should be back to flying there by September. 

 
Beech  – no report 
 
Afton  – no report 

 
El Dorado Jumbo Fly  – Saturday was very hot – low turnout – had one from Salina, a couple from 

Topeka, few from Winfield.  Sunday was better weather and more flying.   
 

New Business:   
 

No meeting for July – approved unanimously.  Will resume meeting in August. 
 

Fun Fly in Clearwater on July 18 th – will have info on website soon. 
 
Jim Embree proposed we start a new award for the “Flat Shady Airplane Award” for Don Pemberton.  

Don told the story….you should ask! 
 

Time to start thinking about Christmas party – please let Dawn Morse know if you would like to help. 
 
Goof’s will have a fly-in in Ponca City, OK next we ek. 

 
 
Group took a break. 
 



Meeting re-adjourned at 2:55. 
 
Gene called the meeting back to order.   
 
Thanks to Ken at HobbyTown for helping with raffle prizes.  This month’s big prize is a Super Chipmunk 90S. 
 
Nametag drawing :  Leon Baily was drawn…and was not here!  Next month the drawing will be $60!!  Wear 
that nametag! 
 
Show and Tell: none 
 
Raffle: 
 

 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:15. 

Gene Morse (3) Terry Grimes (2) Don Pemberton (2) 

Jim Embree (4) Mrs. Tallman (2) Ken Romain 

Ron McLeran Richard Paul Fossey 

Bob Hernandez Bob Maltby   
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